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Friends Communicator 
From the President 

Greetings Fellow FOUCL Members, 

In July, I was hopeful we were past the worst of 
the pandemic, but by September Union County was 
once again seeing increased numbers of cases and all of 
us were asked to help prevent the spread. I solicited 
opinions from the leadership of FOUCL about how to 
proceed. Reluctantly, the majority felt it was safest to cancel the Everything 
Christmas Sale and the Christmas Luncheon. At our October meeting, it was 
decided to make the change to a November Bakeless Bake Sale. It is 
disappointing to have to cancel our best fundraisers, again, but this was the 
right decision for now. 

Although FOUCL cannot forgo fundraisers forever, nor do we want to, 
be proud that FOUCL has been able to continue giving regular donations to 
Union County Public Library and to FerstReaders in 2020 and 2021. Your 
membership dues and generous donations (including quarterly contributions 
from AmazonSmile member purchases) have kept us on track and out of the 
red. 

During our October meeting, a slate of officers for 2022 was presented 
and will be voted on at our November 17 meeting. Nominations will be 
accepted at that time for any others wishing to run for any of these offices. 
The current slate is: Jackie Volk, President; Nancy Bryant, Recording 
Secretary; Sally Woodworth, Treasurer. The office of Vice President remains 
open. This is a crucial position to fill for the future of our organization. A VP 
in 2022 would be able to confidently step in as President in 2023. Are you the 
one we’re looking for? 

At our November meeting, we will also brainstorm ideas about what 
FOUCL wants to accomplish in 2022 and how to reach those goals. Please 
share your ideas with us by attending that meeting or by emailing them to us 
at friendsofthelibrary@windstream.net. 

Thank you for all you do to help us support Union County Public 
Library.  

 
Jackie Volk 

 

:ĂĐŬŝĞ�sŽůŬ͕�WƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚ 



Calendar 

 
November 
Quarterly newsletter 
Emailed to members 
 
November 1-30 
Bakeless Bake Sale 
 
November 17 
FOUCL membership meeting 
Election of Officers and Planning 
2022 
Community Room 
 
Jan 19, 2022   2:00pm 
Quarterly membership meeting 
Community Room 
 
February 2022  
1st Quarterly newsletter Emailed 
to members 
 
All meetings open to members. 

All programs open to the public. 
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What’s Happening! 

Thanksgiving Bakeless Bake Sale  
November 1-30 
 
Members are asked to join FOUCL 
President Jackie Volk by putting 
away your baking utensils and 
turning off your ovens. We will 
have another November Bakeless 
Bake Sale. No fuss, no bother. Just 
donate money. Funds raised from 
this sale will go towards the 
purchase of children’s books for the 
library. 

 
Please contribute generously, using what you might 
have spent on ingredients or purchases as your guide. 
Checks can be made out to FOUCL with Bakeless Bake 
Sale on the “For” line or giving cash is fine. Drop your 
donations off at the Union County Public Library 
circulation desk or mail to: FOUCL; PO Box 1546; 
Blairsville, GA 30514. It is also possible to donate 
through the link to PayPal on our website at 
FOUCL.org. And thanks, once again, for seeing us 
through this uniquely difficult time. 
We hope to have a real bake sale 
again in May of 2022! 
 
 
 
 

CANCELLED 

Everything Christmas Sale November 5 
and 6 
 

Please continue to save items for donation in 2022. This 
sale will return when it is safe to do so. 
 
 

Nov. 24-26 
Library closed for 
Thanksgiving 
 
Dec. 22-25 
Library closed for Christmas 
 
Dec. 31-Jan. 1 
Library closed for New 
Year’s 
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Librarian’s Spotlight! 

I hope everyone is having a happy fall. We are truly thankful for 
FOUCL’s continued support during these uncertain times.  We are 
also thankful that the library is slowly moving toward “normal.”  
Each week brings new changes and lessening restrictions.  We hope 
everyone will remain safe and healthy during the holidays and 
restrictions can remain low.  

Even when in-person programs were limited, we have continued to plan programs for our 
youth and adults.  One such program was our Pumpkin Decorating Contest.  Several juveniles, 
teens and adults participated. Library patrons voted during the week of October 25th.  Their 
participation was tremendous.  The winner in each category received a 1st place ribbon and a 
Walmart gift card.  

We recently purchased 33 adult books using funds donated by FOUCL in August.  Most of 
these books were wish list requests or replacement books in areas of need.  We are working on 
another order for our youth collection in areas where we are missing books in certain series.  
FOUCL’s November donation to the library will be instrumental in purchasing them. 

Please let us know if you have any questions about programs, purchasing, or any other area 
of library procedures.  Have a happy Thanksgiving! 

^ƵƐŝĞ��ƌĞŶĚůĞ͕�>ŝďƌĂƌŝĂŶ 

 

8QLRQ�&RXQW\�3XEOLF�/LEUDU\�+RXUV�� 
�����WR������0RQ��:HG��)UL� 
�����WR������7XHV��7KXUV 

������WR������6DW 
&ORVHG�6XQGD\ 

8&3/�7HOHSKRQH�����-���-���� 

Adult Pumpkin Contest 
Winner—Wendy 

Juvenile Pumpkin 
Contest Winner—Lilah 

Teen Pumpkin Contest 
Winner—Allison 



&ƌŝĞŶĚƐ�/Ŷ��ĐƟŽŶ 
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)28&/�0HPEHUV�7XUQ�3ODQV�LQWR�$FWLRQ�DW�D�0HPEHUVKLS�0HHWLQJ 

/��WR�5���.DWKHULQH�/DYHU\��/HH�&URPZHOO�OLVWHQ�
DV�/LEUDULDQ�6XVLH�%ULQGOH�PDNHV�KHU�UHSRUW�� 

7UHDVXUHU�6DOO\�:RRGZRUWK�
GLVFXVVHV�D�EXGJHW�LWHP� 

3UHVLGHQW�-DFNLH�9RON�
FRYHUV�WKH�DJHQGD�DV�
6HFUHWDU\�1DQF\�%U\DQW�
WDNHV�QRWHV� 

3XPSNLQ�&RQWHVW�
HQWULHV�DQG�D�-DFN-
RǶ-ODQWHUQ�VFDUHFURZ�
EULQJ�)DOO�LQWR�WKH�
OLEUDU\� 

$GXOW�&RQWHVW�(QWULHV 

7HHQ�&RQWHVW�(QWULHV 

-XYHQLOH�&RQWHVW�(QWULHV 

1HZ�PHPEHU��/HH�&URPZHOO��
KDV�IUHVK�LGHDV�WR�RIIHU� 

/�WR�5��0HPEHUV�.DWKHULQH�/DYHU\��/HH�
&URPZHOO��-XG\�%DOGZLQ��5RVO\Q�:LVH��
1HZVOHWWHU�(GLWRU-&RQQLH�5RVHQEHUU\��
:HEPDVWHU-5REHUW�+DUIRUG��������������
7UHDVXUHU-6DOO\�:RRGZRUWK�������������
6HFUHWDU\-1DQF\�%U\DQW 



What We Do 

Through your 
membership and 

donations,       
FOUCL’s 
activities 

support your 
local library by 

providing 
materials and 
activities not 

otherwise 
available 

through local 
funding. 
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Owliver’s Friends 

tŚŽ͛Ɛ�KǁůŝǀĞƌ͍ 

KǁůŝǀĞƌ�ŝƐ�ƚŚĞ�&ƌŝĞŶĚƐ�ŽĨ�hŶŝŽŶ�
�ŽƵŶƚǇ�>ŝďƌĂƌǇ��DĂƐĐŽƚ͘�,Ğ�
ǁĂƐ�ŶĂŵĞĚ��ďǇ�&ƌŝĞŶĚƐ�
ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ŵĂŶǇ�ǇĞĂƌƐ�ĂŐŽ�
ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ�Ă�ŶĂŵŝŶŐ�ĐŽŶƚĞƐƚ͘� 

dŚŝƐ�tŝƐĞ�KůĚ�Kǁů�ŬŶŽǁƐ�͙� 

�ŽŽŬƐ�ĂƌĞ�ǁŚĞƌĞ�ǇŽƵ�ĐĂŶ�ĮŶĚ�
ĂŶǇƚŚŝŶŐ͘� 

�ŽŽŬƐ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞ�ĞŶƚĞƌƚĂŝŶŵĞŶƚ͘ 

�ŽŽŬƐ�ŚĂǀĞ�ƚŚĞ�ĂŶƐǁĞƌƐ�ƚŽ�
ƋƵĞƐƟŽŶƐ͘ 

�ŽŽŬƐ�ƚĂŬĞ�ǇŽƵ�ƉůĂĐĞƐ�ǇŽƵ�ŵĂǇ�
ŶĞǀĞƌ�ŚĂǀĞ�Ă�ĐŚĂŶĐĞ�ƚŽ�ǀŝƐŝƚ͘ 

�ŽŽŬƐ�ŽƉĞŶ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŝŵĂŐŝŶĂƟŽŶ͘ 

�ŽŽŬƐ�ŵĂŬĞ�ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ�ůŝĨĞůŽŶŐ�
ůĞĂƌŶĞƌƐ͘ 

�ŽŽŬƐ�ĐŚĂůůĞŶŐĞ�ƵƐ�ƚŽ�ďĞ�
ďĞƩĞƌ�ƉĞŽƉůĞ͕�ĚĞǀĞůŽƉ�
ĐŽŵƉĂƐƐŝŽŶ͕�ĂŶĚ�ŽƉĞŶ�ŽƵƌ�
ŵŝŶĚƐ͘ 

National Friends of Libraries Week 
Board members keep things running smoothly, but it 
is the ones who show up to help during an event that 
keep things running! That’s you! 

 
FOUCL recognized our members’ efforts during 
National Friends of Libraries Week, October 17-23, 
with an article in the North Georgia News. This is 
the 16th year that United for Libraries, a division of 
the American Library Association, has spearheaded this time of special 
recognition. Thank you for being good Friends to our great library. 
 

. 
 Robert Harford: Webmaster 
When Robert Harford joined FOUCL he 
offered to bring us into the digital age by 
creating a FOUCL webpage. Robert monitors 
it and keeps it up-to-date and keeps us 
informed on its usage. At our recent 
membership meeting he presented graphs 
showing the usage our webpage receives. Of 

particular interest was the statistic that showed 
viewers are spending more time perusing specific 
pages when logged on. This shows that viewers are 
less likely to visit the website out of curiosity, but 
come with the intention of finding specific 
information.  

In gratitude for all of the time Robert has spent managing the site, 
FOUCL President Jackie Volk presented Webmaster Robert Harford 
with a hat embroidered with the FOUCL emblem.  

 

 
 
Friends of Union County Library gratefully acknowledges a gift 
given to us in memory of James Steven Howell, who died May 27, 
2021. Steven was the husband of past Mountain Regional Library 
System Director Donna Howell. 



DŽƌĞ��ďŽƵƚ͘͘͘ 
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The Friends Communicator is published 4 times a year, following  the 
Quarterly  Membership Meetings.  
The publication dates are February, May, August and November.  

FOUCL Celebrates it’s 25th Anniversary 
 

Founded in 1996, the Friends of Union County Library 
(FOUCL) is celebrating our 25th year. Below is our history.  
 
All events took place during our inaugural year, 1996: 
· April 23 - Pattie Hamilton and Judith Vaughn met with 
Teresa Haymore, Director of Mountain Regional Libraries, 
to gather information about forming a friend of the library 
group. 
· April 27 - Application was made for membership in 
Friends of Libraries USA 

· April 29 - Pattie and Judy met with Wilma Ash, librarian of Union County Public 
Library, to discuss formation of the Friends group. Pattie and Judy began work on 
Articles of Incorporation and an application for 501(c)(3) nonprofit status with the 
IRS. 

· May 21- Eight members of the community met to begin organizing Friends. The 
WHO, WHAT, and HOW of the organization were discussed. 

· June 4 - The second organizational meeting was held. Drafting by-laws and a 
membership application were set as immediate goals. "Friends of Union County 
Library" was selected as a group name. 

· June 18 - The third organizational meeting was held. A set of by-laws drafted by 
Judy wss presented. 

· July 2 - The fourth organizational meeting was held. The by-laws were approved. A 
draft of a membership application was reviewed and revised. 

· July 16 - The fifth and final organizational meeting was held. The membership 
application was approved. Pattie Hamilton agreed to serve as president, Florence 
Blumberg as vice president, and Judy Vaughn as treasurer and acting secretary. 
The third Tuesday at 2:00 p.m. was set as the monthly meeting day and time. 

· July 19 - A checking account was opened at Union County Bank. The initial 
membership number was five: Florence and Peter Blumberg, Cathy Fiser, Pattie 
Hamilton, Virginia Jordan, and Judith Vaughn. 

 
FOUCL has continued as a strong advocate for Union County Public Library 

just as these founding members envisioned it. Today we are thankful for the foresight, 
vision, and work in creating FOUCL. Much has changed over the past 25 years, but 
our commitment to Union County Public Library remains strong. 

 

 


